Minutes of Transition Black Isle Admin (Directors) meeting on Tuesday 15 September 2020 at 7.30, held online by Zoom
1. Present
Julie Gibson (chair), Martin Sherring, Jimmie Hepburn, Penny Hepburn, Peter Moffatt, 

Julian Paren, Anne Thomas,    Alaine Macdonald,   Toni Clark (for HGFC only)
Apologies
Sheila Currie
Minute taker
Peter

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes of meeting
4 August 2020
	Accepted subject to correction below.
	

	2. Matters arising 
	Julian noted that the figure of £28,000 given in the Treasurer's report as the current balance should read £26,800.
Julie confirmed Glachbeg booked for the AGM on 27 November.

Black Isle Partnership Covid-19 meetings.  Julian said that contrary to expectations at the last Admin meeting, Sheila had not been asked to take  part in these meetings as their nature was still on activities related to the emergency covid-19 activities of local community groups.  Post-covid resilience planning had instead been conducted by a survey rather than Zoom Meetings and based on the information from 94 respondents, Jon Palmer, Chairman of Black Isle Partnership,  had selected a small team including Penny Edwards to form a Resilence Strategy subgroup.  TBI members' views would have been fed into the survey along with others, and Julian thought Penny's views would adequately reflect the green agenda promoted by TBI.   Julian had therefore not made a direct approach to Jon Palmer for TBI representation in the small subgroup.  However Anne thought that TBI should be represented at resilience strategy meetings. Julian said he would talk to Sheila directly about the situation.
	JP

	
	
	

	Items for decision
	
	

	3. Support for traffic calming at Conon Bridge Primary 
	Anne had forwarded an email from Highland Cycle Campaign in turn forwarding an email to HCC from Highland Council inviting consultation responses by 24 September to a proposal to install traffic calming measures at Ben Wyvis Primary School in Conon Bridge. It was agreed that in general TBI supported measures to ensure safer cycling and walking, but no TBI response to the consultation was proposed.  Instead it was agreed that Alaine, who was most familiar with the location, should write a personal letter to HC expressing her view that the proposed measures were unnecessary.
	AM

	4. Active Travel Map - sending by post
	Julian had said he was willing to send copies of the ATM to people requesting them by email, that he had asked for a payment by bank transfer to cover cost and postage, and included information to this effect in an article he had written for Chatterbox.  There was some feeling that it might be better just to ask for a small donation, and it was decided to leave a decision on this to Julian's discretion.
	JP

	5. North Kessock shed and 'Fridge
	Anne said that as the NK school was no longer willing to 'host' the shed and fridge she was sending a letter to various people trying to find  an alternative location, and would like TBI to co-sign the letter.  Julian suggested that RANK should make a funding application to BIP whether or not a temporary site had been found.  TBI could fund removal to a permanent site later if necessary.  There was discussion of whether the project would gain more support locally if RANK were seen as the main driver, but Anne made it clear that she wanted TBI support.
It was agreed that TBI would co-sign the site search letter.
	AT

AT


	Items for discussion
	/ information / update
	

	6. Membership
	No new members.
	

	7. Treasurers Report
	Correction to last meeting's minutes already noted.  Julian reported that the current balance was now just under £22,000, following expenditure on: Munlochy cycle path consultancy £600; Active Travel Map £1,100; HGFC salaries etc. £2,200; HGFC website £700; market organisers' retainer fees £225.  Martin pointed out that half of the HGFC costs would be reclaimed from the Pebble Trust.  The Independent Examiner had given an assurance that the 2019-20 accounts would be signed off before the AGM.
	

	8. Highland Good Food Conversation
	There was general satisfaction with the structure which had been set up, contacts which were being established and the website, podcasts and other information being issued. Discussion then centered on means of ensuring the widest possible publicity for the project via the TBI website and newsletter as well as social media.  All recipients of information should be urged to pass it on to their friends and contacts.
Jimmie pointed out that the 'stakeholders' in the project included both decision makers and ordinary individuals, and Martin emphasised that the ultimate aim of the project was to get practical things done to increase the awareness and availability of local and high quality food in the Highlands.
	PM
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	9. Food Group update
	Julie noted that a Food Group meeting on 17 September would decide whether and if so how the apple press would be available this year.
	

	10. Markets update
	Martin noted that a resumption of the monthly indoor markets was unlikely any time soon, as the hall committees were not comfortable with re-opening the halls for such events.  The weekly markets in Culbokie and North Kessock had been successful for food sellers but not for craft stallholders.  Future options here included a combination of weekly outdoor food markets and monthly indoor markets with crafts. Options for Fortrose and Cromarty were less clear.  Jimmie noted that there was little likelihood of a full return to the pre-Covid situation, and TBI needed to be aware that a completely different markets setup might be required.  It was agreed that the £75/month retainer payments to market organisers should be discontinued.
Martin reported that progress towards the proposed online market was slow.  Crockett Cresswell had promised to prepare a draft website to be discussed with Martin in the near future.
	JP

MS

	11. Bikes / Active Travel
	Anne reported that it was proving extremely difficult to obtain any response from landholders on the line of the proposed Munlochy - Avoch cycle path, and that where a response had been received (from Jamie Grant) it was entirely negative.  A meeting between TBI representatives, Gordon Adam, Sustrans and the consultants was arranged for the following week.  Black Isle Yurts would like another electric bike, permission was being sought for a sign on the Rosemarkie road, and Anne was still trying to persuade Black Isle Cares to return the two electric bikes they have been borrowing (hiring?) for some time. 
	AT
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	12. Website update
	Peter reported that this was proceeding slowly.
	PM


	AOCB
	Anne reported briefly on a meeting on 14 September between HC leader Margaret Davidson and representatives of various local community organisations.  The slant of the discussions was towards 'green recovery', and topics raised included the recruitment and training of apprentices and improving the insulation of older houses.
Julie asked directors to think of people who might be approached and possibly persuaded to join the TBI Board at the AGM.  Julie would email about the AGM in mid-October.
	ALL
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	Future meetings
	Admin     Thursday 29 October  7.30   probably by Zoom
AGM       Friday  27 November  7.00   Glachbeg
	


PM  16 September 2020

